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September 2018 

Kettlestone & Pensthorpe  
Parish News 

If you would like to include an article for publication in the Parish News, please send your 
entry by 25th of the month to the Editor, kettlestonepc@googlemail.com.  To receive future 
copies of the Parish News electronically, just email your name and address to the Editor. 

Members of the 
public are invited to 

attend Parish 
Council meetings. 

The next meeting is 
in the Village Hall at 
7.30pm on 17 Sept 

2018 

Views expressed in 
this publication are 

not necessarily those 
of the Editor or of 
Kettlestone Parish 

Council.   

Parish Council & village website: http://kettlestoneparishcouncil.norfolkparishes.gov.uk/ 

Planning Applications 
 
Parishioners may be interested in the following planning applications: 
 
Clipstone Farm House, Clipstone, Fulmodeston: Erection of 1No. additional duck 
rearing unit and 1No. straw barn 
Details of this planning application reference PF/18/1460 can be found on the North 
Norfolk District Council website or by using the link below: https://idoxpa.north-
norfolk.gov.uk/online-
applications/applicationDetails.do?activeTab=summary&keyVal=_NNORF_DCAPR_9
4419 (Note you may have to copy and paste the link into your browser) 
 
Church Farm Barn, Snoring Road: Prior approval for change of use from light 
industrial building (B1) to 5 residential dwellings (C3). 
Details of this planning application reference PU/18/1574 can be found on the North 
Norfolk District Council website or by using the link below: https://idoxpa.north-
norfolk.gov.uk/online-
applications/applicationDetails.do?activeTab=summary&keyVal=_NNORF_DCAPR_9
4553 (Note you may have to copy and paste the link into your browser) 
 
East Barn, Snoring Road: Prior approval for change of use from light industrial 
building (B1) to 3 residential dwellings PU/18/1575: 
Details of this planning application reference PU/18/1574 can be found on the North 
Norfolk District Council website or by using the link below: https://idoxpa.north-
norfolk.gov.uk/online-
applications/applicationDetails.do?activeTab=summary&keyVal=_NNORF_DCAPR_9
4554 (Note you may have to copy and paste the link into your browser) 
 
Members of the public can submit comments directly to the District Council 
https://www.north-norfolk.gov.uk/tasks/development-management/view-and-comment-on-
a-planning-application/ as well as making their views known to the Parish Council. 
  
The Parish Council will be submitting responses by the District Council deadlines. 
 

EDUCATIONAL GRANT 
Kettlestone Charities Trustees invite applications for an educational grant for the 
academic year 2018-19. The grant is intended for purchase of books, materials and 
resources for study / vocational courses and is available to young persons residing in 
Kettlestone or Pensthorpe studying for their first degree or equivalent. Grants are 
awarded entirely at the discretion of the Trustees.  
To request an application form please email kettlestonecharities@googlemail.com or 
write to the Clerk of the Trustees, Little Manor, Thursford Road, Little Snoring, NR21 
0JN. The deadline for applications is 22 September 2018. 



    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Kettlestone All Saints Church 
Church Services 

  2 Sept 11 am Eucharist followed by refreshments 
16 Sept 8 am Holy Communion 
 7 October 11 am Morning Prayer led by Mary 
 
Thank you very much to all our friends who came to our 
Coffee Morning in church on 8 August during the Open 
Churches fortnight. There was a happy atmosphere with 
everyone chatting and laughing together and the weather 
was glorious. Along with donations we  
raised £150 towards tower restoration  
for which we are very grateful. 
(There will be a comment about the  
Harvest Festival and Supper next  
month as this event did not take place  
until 31st August.) 
 
We do hope you will support us in  
our main fund raising event this  
year which is a lovely concert in the  
church on Saturday 22 September at 7 pm. We have a new 
Choir called 'LADIES who SING ' with musical director Janet 
Kelsey from Fakenham Choral. Their music is absolutely 
delightful with songs to suit all tastes and all ages and they 
are very keen to fund raise for us. Please give it a try and 
help us in our long journey to preserving our beautiful church 
tower. This is a free entrance concert but please give 
generously in the retiring collection.  
A special thank you from the PCC to Ken for 'taking care' of 
our bonfire and to Pam and David for mowing our small field. 
An excellent job! 

    Mary Townsin, Churchwarden.                                                              

KETTLESTONE VILLAGE HALL EVENTS 

Annual Boules 
Competition  

and Buffet Lunch 

 
Cost: £7.50, or  
Bring a salad or sweet to share: £5.00.  
Children free 

9 Sept: starting at 11.30 a.m. 
At the Village Hall 

Please note it is important for ALL those 
wishing to participate to let Ken (822081) 
have your names by August 31st so that they 
can be entered in the draw. The Referees 
ask that all participants register at the Hall 
no later than 11.15 a.m. 

 

Thursday 26 Sept:  
MacMillan Coffee Morning 

 
For your diaries: 
Harvest supper: 29th September  
Quiz and chips: 20th October  
Remembrance weekend: 10th – 11th 
November  
Christmas dinner: 8th December  
 

 

ARMISTICE COMMEMORATION KETTLESTONE 
The following events are being planned 
EDITH CAVELL EXHIBITION IN THE CHURCH (On loan from The Forum in Norwich) 
Wednesday 3 October to Sunday 21 October: A display about the life and execution of Edith Cavell 
TRIBUTE TO THE SOLDIERS FROM KETTLESTONE WHO DIED IN WW1 Eight silhouettes of soldiers, one 
to represent each of the village fallen will be positioned in the street from the beginning of November. 
THEIR LIVES REMEMBERED part 1 Kettlestone Village Hall Friday 9 November 7.30pm 
A concert of commemorative readings and poems followed by music and songs from WW1 
THEIR LIVES REMEMBERED part 2 Kettlestone Village Hall Sunday 11 November 1.30 – 5 pm 
An exhibition featuring the soldiers from Kettlestone, their military service, what happened to those who 
returned, and also life in the village leading up to armistice. 
Tea and homemade cakes will be available.  (Unfortunately due to the constraints of space we are unable 
offer a sit down tea.) 
Please contact Bridget 878200 or Judith 851633 for further information 

Norfolk Churches Trust Sponsored Cycle Ride. 
This year the event is being held on Saturday 8 September and Gill & Brian Ashby have yet again very 
supportively volunteered to take part. I know that many villagers have already generously committed to 
sponsor them but if you haven’t and would like to, please  contact them on 878639; they will be more than 
delighted to hear from you! 
The money raised helps maintain Norfolk’s amazing heritage of Medieval churches, no less ours, which is 
now disturbingly on the ‘Heritage at Risk Register’.  
If you would like to do your own sponsored ‘run’ you can go by car, or even walk! Here’s a suggestion, how 
about visiting the six churches in our group; Kettlestone, Little Snoring, Great Snoring, Hindringham, 
Thursford and Barney. They are all ancient and have interesting features from the Saxon stonework at Barney 
to the Art Deco west window at Thursford.  
For more information, please contact me on 878525.   Roger Townsin 
 




